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SUBJECT: Transit Security 

SUMMARY: At its April meeting, the Regional Transit Committee was presented with proposed legislation to adopt a set of transit security policies, culminating a major committee review of security issues begun last October.  After reviewing the issues raised during previous discussions, the committee considered the proposed policies and deferred action to today’s meeting.  If the committee refers Proposed Motion 2003-0173 to the full council with a committee recommendation, it will be before the full council for final action on Tuesday 
May 27. 
A background discussion of transit security issues can be found in the staff report distributed at the committee’s April 19th meeting.  The proposed policies are listed below along with a brief discussion of anticipated implementation measures.

1. The Transit Division should provide clear and consistent direction on the operator’s role in fare collection and enforcement of the Transit Code of Conduct.

A January 2003 Resolution by the Executive Board of ATU Local 587 cited inconsistencies between the Transit Division’s policies, procedures and the guidelines provided to transit operators.  Implementation of this policy would include a follow-up RTC briefing from the Transit Division on the resolution of this issue with its operators.
2. The Transit Division should emphasize public awareness of the Transit Code of Conduct and ensure that there are consistent and predictable consequences for violations.

Implementation of this policy would include a report to the RTC on how the Code of Conduct is used to secure civil behavior on buses and transit properties.  The report would address the question of consistent enforcement by off-duty municipal officers and dedicated transit police.
3. The Transit Division should work with its operators to improve the quality of reporting of fare evasion and security incidents.

The committee was told that reliable data on the frequency of fare evasion and security incidents, such as operator assaults, was unavailable due to inconsistent reporting.  Implementation of this policy would include a follow-up RTC briefing on the Transit Division’s confidence level with its data following efforts to improve reporting.
4. The Transit Police should establish partnerships with local law enforcement agencies to ensure prompt incident response and full sharing of transit-related crime data.

King County Metro Transit operates in the county’s cities as well as the unincorporated area.  Incident response and data reporting by the municipal police agencies varies considerably, depending upon the local awareness and prioritization of transit security. Implementation of this policy would include a follow-up RTC briefing with a jurisdiction-by-jurisdiction status report. 
5. King County should increase the proportion of full-time officers on its Transit Police by shifting some of the resources currently expended on part-time policing by off-duty municipal officers.  This should be done incrementally to determine the appropriate balance between the added productivity and flexibility of full-time dedicated officers and the benefits of using off-duty municipal officers.

Implementation of this policy would occur primarily through changes in Transit Police force deployment that would be reflected in the Transit Division’s annual budget.  The RTC would be briefed periodically on the impact of the incremental changes as they are made.
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